
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
September 9, 2019 
 
 
Dear Property Owner or Resident, 
 
The City of Fort Collins (City) is hosting a public meeting to inform the community of the City’s planned 
response to the annual need for Winter Overflow Shelter for persons experiencing homelessness. During  
the cold weather months, the two area homeless shelters cannot meet the demand for overnight shelter. 
Annually, community partners work to expand shelter capacity to meet this increased demand. The response 
usually involves increasing capacity on site at the two shelters, activating the Seasonal Overflow Shelter 
located at Community of Christ Church (220 E. Oak St), and using nightly warming centers. Details of the  
2019-2020 winter overflow shelter plan will be provided at this meeting. 
 
 When: Monday, September 23, 2019 at 5:30 PM  
 Where: Community of Christ Church, 220 E. Oak Street, Fort Collins CO 80524 
 Who: City Staff and partner agency representatives will present the 2019-2020 response plan 
 
This meeting will be to discuss the proposed activation of the Seasonal Overflow Shelter (SOS) as required 
by the City’s Land Use Code as well as to inform the general public of the overall response plan. 
 
While neighbors of the SOS will receive this letter, all interested community members are invited to attend. 
The City will publicize this meeting generally, and you may invite anyone you wish to attend as well. We hope 
you will attend! 
 
Additional Information 
For more information on the community services available to persons experiencing homelessness, visit: 
www.fcgov.com/socialsustainability. 
 
For more information on this public meeting, contact one of the staff members referenced below. 
 
Sincerely, 

            
Sue Beck-Ferkiss, Social Sustainability Specialist        Shawna Van Zee, Associate Planner  
Social Sustainability, City of Fort Collins                 Community Development & Neighborhood Services 
(970) 221-6753                                              (970) 224-6086 
sbeckferkiss@fcgov.com                                                               svanzee@fcgov.com 
 

Planning Services 
281 N. College Ave. 

PO Box 580 
Fort Collins, CO 80522 

 

 

mailto:svanzee@fcgov.com


  
The City of Fort Collins will make reasonable accommodations for access to City services, programs, and activities and will make 
special communication arrangements for persons with disabilities. Auxiliary aids and services are available for persons with 
disabilities. V/TDD: Dial 711 for Relay Colorado. 
 
Esta es una notificación sobre la reunión de su vecindario o sobre una audiencia pública sobre el desarrollo o proyecto en la propiedad 
cerca de donde usted es el dueño de propiedad.  Si usted desea que esta notificación sea traducida  al español sin costo alguno,  favor 
enviar un correo electrónico en español a la siguiente dirección electrónica:  translate@fcgov.com. 
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